Mr. Tracy Strong, General Secretary, War Prisoners' Aid of the Y. M. C. A., 347 Madison Avenue, New York City, N.Y.

Dear Mr. Strong:

Your letter of July 6th received from your Secretary advising that a cable had been received from your Geneva Office stating "Americans formerly in Oflag 9 A/Z are now in Oflag 21-B".

Please accept my sincere thanks for passing this information along to me so promptly as my son, Amon G. Carter, Jr., was located at Oflag 9 A/Z, Germany. Meanwhile, we had just received labels from the War Department for a package to be sent to Amon Junior and it carried the old address. I wired making inquiry concerning his transfer and Col. Howard F. Bresee of the War Information Bureau wired me,"
"Verification of Records in this office indicated Lt. Amon G. Carter Junior interned Oflag 9 A/Z". This message was received on July 10th and July 16th another telegram was received from Colonel Bresee advising, "Just received cable reporting your son's transfer to Oflag 64 Germany. Correctly addressed labels mailed today".

The labels came and the package was sent today. Meanwhile, I am confused as to how you received the information that Amon Junior was sent to Oflag 21-B, while the War Department advises he has been transferred to Oflag 64. In any event, I certainly hope the package, our third to him since his internment, is addressed correctly.

In this connection, permit me to express my sincere appreciation for your cooperation and interest in getting information and messages concerning my son's welfare. I am deeply grateful and hope you will continue to forward such information as you receive.

Yours very truly,